
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School 
 

 NEWSLETTER  

9th October 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

So another week has come and gone!  I have been marvelling at the ‘wonders of modern technology’ this 
week!  There have been many and varied technology ‘yahoo’ moments: watching Year 4 enjoy live            

interactive learning sessions with the British museum, being able to live-stream collective worship from 
my office into each base easily, watching as parents have booked their own time slots for consultation 
meetings and taking part in a ‘Witham Heads Teams meeting’ about how we can continue to harness the 

Google Classroom/suite technologies and make even better use of  it in school.  I know 
I am very easily pleased, but seeing how the staff and       children 

have all embraced the new methods and styles of teaching and 
learning makes my heart sing! 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend   

B Black 

 

Thank you 
Thank you to the Chelmsford branch of the   

Salvation Army who have very kindly and        
generously donated family food gifts to school. 
If you feel that your family might benefit from 
one of these please contact the school office. 

 

A huge thank you to Mrs Dutaut and Mrs Waring who 
have put their heads together and used the (now famil-
iar) Google Forms to brilliant effect! 

It was worth the pain and head-
scratching; I hope you found it 
straight forward to use and an    
improvement on bits of paper and 
allocated times. 

 

PLEASE     
ENSURE THAT 
YOUR CHILD 
HAS A COAT 
IN SCHOOL 
EACH DAY  



A big THANK YOU for supporting our school 
lunches! 

By buying one of our delicious school meals you 
are helping to support our wonderful school—it 
really does make a difference. 

EXCITING NEWS…. 

Our ever popular cheese and 
tomato pizza is back! 

Starting next week, pizza 
will replace the existing hot 
option each Thursday. 

  



 Welcome to a new weekly feature; this week it is the turn of 
year 4. 

SPOTLIGHT ON YEAR FOUR! 

Cherry and Fir Base 

We’ve had another great week in Year Four!  

On Wednesday, the children found out about orienteering. They 
had great fun running around the field and playground following 

a map to find 26           
orienteering cards. 

 

 

 

 

We were really lucky to have a zoom meeting 
from The   British Museum this week!         

The children found out what makes an object 
a ‘treasure’ which is if the object is more than 300 years old! They also used 

‘Kahoot’ on a computer to answer a quiz which they 
thoroughly enjoyed. 

 

 

We have started our story writing linked to a book 
called ‘Escape from Pompeii’ by Christina Balit. The 
children have thoroughly enjoyed exploring new vo-
cabulary and creating various sentence structures. 

We have enjoyed reading their work so far! 

 

 

Mrs. Spilling, Miss Watson and Miss. Delf 



 

 

 

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to the 
children who celebrate their birthdays  

5th October– 11th October  

Emilie C,  Rebecca, Grace B, 

Amelie  

Mrs Coote and Miss Delf 

  

Illustration by Charlie Mackesy 

Follow him on Twitter if you are enjoying his work. @charliemackesy 

 



The children who have SHONE 
this week are: Bella, Sophia, 

Connor, Lottie, Stanley, Louie, 
Miley and Billy.  WELL DONE!!  

 


